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To: Energy Bureau 
comentarios@energia.pr.gov 
 
September 22, 2020 
 
Reference: Proposed Regulation Demand Response Case number: NEPR-MI-2019-0015 
 
Public Comments from Windmar Group: 
 
Windmar Group has two comments: 
 
 
Article 1 Section 1.09 item b)14): “Energy Storage”.  Puerto Rico has tremendous possibility for 
micro and mini pump storage systems. Systems that can provide in excess of 100kW of constant 
energy for hours every day.  They receive energy to pump water in addition to water that might 
fill the upper reservoirs by free flow.  The current definition is for  battery storage and other 
storage systems seem to be ignored.   
 
Article 3 Section 3.02 item C)2)b):  The listing of interested stakeholders doesn’t include 
renewable energy for-profit corporations, such as the Windmar Group in the list of “diverse 
perspectives”. One could argue that we will be allowed because the participation is “not limited 
to” the listed, but not listing for-profit corporations who have been at the forefront of pushing 
PREPA to provide renewable energy sends a message that we are not automatically welcome 
and have to petition to be heard. Please consider listing for-profit renewable energy 
corporations in the  list of stakeholders. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Victor Gonzalez 
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